
June 20, 2018 
 
 

The Honorable Scott Wiener  
Chair, Senate Human Services Committee   
State Capitol, Room 5100 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
Re: AB 2821 (Mayes) – Integrated and Comprehensive Health and  

Human Services System 
As Amended on June 11, 2018 – SUPPORT 

 Set for Hearing on June 26, 2018 – Senate Human Services Committee  
 
Dear Senator Wiener:  
 
The California State Association of Counties (CSAC) is pleased to SUPPORT 
Assembly Member Chad Mayes’ AB 2821. Sponsored by the Riverside County 
Board of Supervisors, AB 2821 would grant counties that operate an integrated 
health and human services system more flexibility in spending 2011 Realignment 
revenues to meet their residents’ needs.  
 
Counties have increasingly moved toward an integrated model of care and service 
delivery among their health, human services, and behavioral health departments. 
The goal is to serve a broad spectrum of residents, including whole families, and 
break down the silos between traditional welfare and health services to provide 
efficiencies and reap better outcomes for those served. While the majority of 
counties have organized their health and human services delivery system to the 
integrated model, the funding streams and requirements for each specific program 
remain separate.   
 
AB 2821 would assist those counties who operate integrated systems in granting 
additional flexibility for the funding available to approved counties through the 2011 
Realignment Support Services and Mental Health Accounts. Assembly Member 
Mayes recently amended AB 2821 to apply to all counties that adopt an integrated 
services ordinance and receive approval for funding flexibility from the Health and 
Human Services Agency. The guiding principle of 2011 realignment was the 
integration of services across the behavioral health, human services, and criminal 
justice systems, and AB 2821 will further this ideal by increasing funding flexibility 
among services such as foster care, child welfare services, and the specialty mental 
health and substance use disorder systems.  
 
Counties are grateful for this opportunity and CSAC is proud to support AB 2821. 
Should you or your staff have additional questions about our position, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at (916) 650-8110 or fmcting@counties.org. Thank you. 
  
 
 
 



Sincerely,  
 

 

Farrah McDaid Ting 
Legislative Representative 
 
 
cc: The Honorable Chad Mayes, Member, California State Assembly 

Members, Senate Human Services Committee 
Kiyomi Burchill, Deputy Secretary for Legislative Affairs, California Health and 
Human Services Agency 
Marjorie Swartz, Policy Consultant, Office of pro Tem Atkins 
Mareva Brown, Policy Consultant, Office of pro Tem Atkins 
Taryn Smith, Consultant, Senate Human Services Committee 
Cathy Senderling-McDonald, County Welfare Directors Association 
Mary Adér, County Behavioral Health Directors Association 
Kelly Brooks-Lindsey, Hurst-Brooks-Espinosa, LLP 
 

  


